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January 20, 2017 
 
 
 
Subject:  PG&E Safety Flash- Swivel Hook 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
The safety flash shown on the following page was prepared by Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E) after an 
incident in July 2016, that resulted in the swivel hook body being bent.  Crosby was made aware of the incident 
through the safety flash, and contacted PG&E to assist with the evaluation.  Crosby suggested that the 
deformation evidenced in the photograph was consistent with an overload condition and/or improper tip loading 
of the hook. 
   
The hook was sent by PG&E to an independent laboratory for a detailed metallurgical analysis, and the 
laboratory has determined there were no manufacturing deficiencies of the hook. In September 2016, the 
laboratory concluded that tip loading of the hook is most likely responsible for the excessive deformation.  
PG&E has shared the laboratory report with Crosby, and acknowledges the tip loading condition, even though 
they were unable to confirm how potential misuse had occurred. Their conclusion satisfactorily removes any 
implied blame for the incident from the Crosby swivel hook.  
 
Crosby was also recently made aware of other similar safety alerts initiated by Vectren Corporation, and Miller 
Pipeline, using the original safety flash information and photographs from PG&E.  The Vectren Corporation, 
and Miller Pipeline safety alerts are included for reference on the following pages.   
  
Thank you for your continued support of products of The Crosby Group.  If you have any questions or need 
additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Paul Boeckman, P.E. 

Vice President-Engineering 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 


